



## 10.25.2021 - Heart of Glover Village Plan Steering Committee Meeting

11am-12pm

### *Attendance:*

Steve Lowe  
Brian Carrol  
Randy Williams  
Elizabeth Nelson  
Mariel Hess  
Dayton Crites

### **Notes:**

#### **Key Action Items:**

1. Update Project Website to indicate ongoing public engagement, and opportunity for input (SL)
2. Send New Zoom Link out to update calendar invite to meetings. (BC/RW)
3. Determine any updates to regular meeting schedule (Glover PC)
4. Include Town Clerk on future committee emails (DC)
5. Lead additional engagement efforts over November (Glover PC)
6. Determine Future Treatment of Fire Dept. Land on final plans - use or don't use. (Glover PC)

#### **1) Meetings**

- Please warn future meetings. According to "Open Meeting Law"
- Could use Town Zoom Link for each meeting. Brian Carroll to send link.
- DC to include Town Clerk on future Agenda ([glovertc@comcast.net](mailto:glovertc@comcast.net)) ([cepinette@comcast.net](mailto:cepinette@comcast.net)) - DC to add to email list.
- Next Scheduled Meetings:
  - November 23rd, 11am-12pm
  - December 28th (to discuss reschedule in November due to holidays)
  - **Future Meetings to Move to Zoom - Randy/Brian to send meeting info.**



**2) Public Feedback:**

- Online Scorecard:
  - 10 Responses: [Click Here for Summary Link](#)
  - **Summary Table:**

	Village Concept 1			Village Concept 2		
	1&2	3	4&5	1&2	3	4&5
River Access	0	2	8	0	2	8
Walkway		1	9		5	5
Parking Access	2	2	6		5	5
Pavilion Location	2	2	6	2	1	7
Community Gardens	2	3	5			
Ice Skating Rink					3	7
	<b>Street Concept 1</b>					
	1&2	3	4&5			
Medians	5	1	4			
Complete Dual Sidewalk		4	6			
Bump Outs and Decorative Banners	4	3	3			
	<b>Street Concept 2</b>					
	1&2	3	4&5			
Narrow Roadway	2	3	5			
Partial Dual Sidewalk		2	7			
Bump Outs and Decorative Lighting	4	2	4			

- **General Takeaways (Street)**
  - Mixed support for bulb outs.
  - Strong Support for sidewalk
  - Less support for medians
- **General Takeaways (Village Green)**
  - Walkway + Access on V1 more popular, other than landowner's nasty notes.

-



- **Town Conversations:**
  - Randy: Kate Butler - Wants language to be more direct: Traffic Calming = Slowing Traffic Down.
  - Parking at Curriers a major concern due to speed of traffic.
  - What is actually feasible to do? (More V2 than V1 in regards to streetscape)
  - Randy: Desire to get additional survey in front of Village Residents.
    - What are their problems?
    - What are their ideas for a solution?
    - Brian: We should be keeping these meetings open - recording? And that may be a good way to avoid survey fatigue.
  - Steve: VTrans has a responsibility for a 'safe road'
    - This plan is an opportunity to build a case for a need of improvement.
  - Mariel: Need to sit with Pat at Union House when designs mature further
  - Liz: Can we contribute additional ideas to these concepts?
    - DC: Absolutely!
  - Steve: Lots of comments about FD land - should we be using this area?
    - DC: Future plans should have a clear disclaimer about whose land is whose.
  
- **Direction on Public Input Route - October / November 1 more month for public input. To wrap up 11/23/21**
  - Suggestions:
    - Go to people where they are, ask for input.
    - Direct People to Website - ask for scorecard input.
    - Update website to be clear and direct - survey link up front.
  
- **Direction Needed to Go Forward:**
  - Direction on use of FD land

### **3) Business Survey: 14 responses received.**

- Can work to have summary of findings to team by next meeting / or request more input.
- PC would like to know ASAP who has responded.
  - Randy/Mariel/Liz/Brian/Steve

### **4) Next Steps / Timeline Discussion:**

- Internal Design Reviews by December/January Meeting
- Final Public Review in early 2022
- Finish Project / Final Report by Spring 2022
  - Town Meeting in March could be good target for final plan presentation.